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REGULAR CALENDAR
STAFF REPORT AND PRELIMINARY RECOMMENDATION

Application No.:  6-00-126

Applicant: City of San Diego, Park and Agent: Robin Stribley
Recreation Department

Description:  Establishment of the “Seal Rock Marine Mammal Reserve™ on a
permanent basis over 1.35 acres of open coastal waters, prohibiting human
access within reserve boundaries except for permitted commercial fishing,
emergency access and fishing consistent with the Federal Marine Mammal
Protection Act; and, installation of signage for identification purposes and
for public education and information.

Site: West of Coast Boulevard, between Children’s Pool to the south and Shell
Beach to the north and northwest, La Jolla, San Diego, San Diego County.

STAI'I' NOTES:

Summary of Staft’s Preliminary Recommendation:

Staff'is recommending approval of the proposed marine mammal reserve with a number
of special conditions. The proposed project raises the issue of conflicts between public
access to the ocecan and protection of the harbor seals that use the area as a haul-out
location. As proposed, establishment of Seal Rock as a permanent marine mammal
reserve will prohibit public access (swimming, scuba diving, tidepooling, etc.) in the
water for a large area surrounding the rock and it has not been documented that
cstablishing the area around the rock as a reserve will atford any more protection to the
seals than signage and a good docent program. In addition, establishing Scal Rock as a
permanent marine mammal reserve would be inconsistent with the state tidelands grant
(Chapter 688) which specifically calls for the absolute right of access to the water. Thus,
the Commission cannot approve this area as a permanent marine mammal reserve.
According to State Lands Commission staff, it is not possible to make this area a
permanent reserve without first amending the tidelands grants.
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